LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY FOR THE
AUSTRALIAN CAPITAL TERRITORY
________________________

NOTICE OF MOTION

________________
Dr Marisa Paterson MLA: I give notice that I shall move - That this Assembly:

(1) Notes that:
a. Voluntary assisted dying (VAD) is an end-of-life choice that should be available to eligible people who suffering intolerably. 
b. The ACT Government consultation on VAD, and the evidence heard by the ACT Legislative Assembly Inquiry into the Voluntary Assisted Dying Bill 2023, highlighted the desire of the ACT community to see legislation start to address the issue of access to VAD following loss of capacity. 
c. There is a gap in all Australian VAD legislation to date when an individual has gone through all the requests and approval stages to access VAD, and then they lose capacity. They become ineligible. 
d. This gap has two adverse outcomes: i) individuals will often choose to end their life earlier than they would like, because they are concerned about losing capacity and becoming ineligible, ii) when an individual does lose capacity and is no longer eligible this often leaves families very distressed as they can no longer support their loved ones wishes to access VAD. And the individual is often suffering intolerably, without capacity. 
e. Four jurisdictions across the world have models that allow VAD when someone has lost capacity.
f. To address this gap, Dr Paterson released a consultation draft of amendments on 16th May, 2024. 
g. The proposed amendments provide an intersecting point between the Voluntary Assisted Dying Bill 2023 and the Powers of Attorney Act 2006.
h. The amendments are addressed through the ACT Legislative Assembly Scrutiny Committee Report No. 42.
i. The amendments see an individual establish a VAD attorney to become operative as the decision maker in the case of an individual who losses capacity following the final assessment report. There are significant safeguards built into the amendments. 
j. The consultation process received responses from 23 organisations (18 were supportive in principle, and 5 did not support the amendments), responses from 76 members of the community (70 were in support, and 6 were opposed) and two consultations sessions were run on 23rd May (3 attendees) and 28th May (24 attendees).
k. Overall, the feedback was very supportive of the ACT addressing the issue of access to VAD following loss of capacity. However, there were issues and concerns raised with the amendments that simply could not be overcome in the short timeframe of the consultation. 
l. Further consultation is needed on a model that is fit-for-purpose in the ACT to address this gap.


(2) Calls on the ACT Government to: 
a. Explore the issue experienced in other VAD jurisdictions of ineligibility due to loss of capacity following the final approval for VAD access. 
b. Through this work: 
i. Engage a broad range of stakeholders to develop a pathway in the ACT to address this issue
ii. Explore models to address where an individual has lost capacity following the final assessment report, this may include Enduring Power of Attorney or Advanced Care Directives.
c.  Report back to the Assembly by end of May 2025.
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